January 2023 LLT Minutes

(New Officer Inductions)

Standing Committees

Ordeal- No Report.

Brotherhood- Brotherhood Blitz was a success. 13 New Brotherhood Members Approved.

Vigil- Vigil Selection Meeting was held and voting was completed.

Troop Rep- Need a new youth chair. If you do not have an OA Troop Rep, email trooprep@octoraro22.org.

Unit Elections- Looking for people interested in filling district positions. Have not conducted any elections in the past month. Upcoming Election on January 25th.

Ceremonies/Costumes- Ceremonies Team is looking for new members.

Fire Circle- No Report.

Communications- Looking for more members to join the communications committee if interested email <u>communications@octorao22.org</u>. Using Social Media more often.

Nominations- Looking for ways to expand outside of weekends.

Conventions- NOAC 2024 is to be held in Colorado. Looking forward to starting to plan for travel to Colorado. Conclave will be held at Hawk Mountain Scout Reservation from June 2-4 2023. Theme is "Space". Vote in favor of extending Conclave by 1 hour (departure at noon) in order to have NASA Mission Specialist speak.

Camping Promotions- Planning to implement Social Media More. Looking for more team members.

Projects- Looking for a new team lead for the Projects committee.

Trail Crew- Preparing for April service weekend. Looking for new equipment. Will work on Yellow trail at Camp Horseshoe. Planning upcoming trail service day.

LLD- Successful Lodge Leadership Development held in December. Looking forward to next year.

Kitchen- Preparing for the April Weekend. Alex Cardwell will take over as Team Lead.

Trustee - Reviewal of the Lodge Building. Planning for future projects.

Banquet- The banquet is being planned for March 5th, at the Red Clay Room at 4:00 pm in Kennett Square.

Day of Service- Looking for possibilities for Day of Service projects in April.

Cub Day- Looking to do an overnight event at Camp Ware May 6th-7th.

Fellowship- Thinking about a possible fellowship winter event.

Youth Protection- Looking forward to a successful and safe 2023.

Respectfully Submitted by:

Grayson Pitman, Recording Secretary